THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

MINUTES

Date:


Wednesday, June 27, 2007

Place:


Dennis and Pat Donahue, 2 Timothy Lane
Present:
Dennis Donahue
Rob Thompson


Jeff Olmstead 

Thriaya Mahdi-Wagner

Assoc. Members:  
Laurrie Sostman

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:08 p.m. by President, Dennis Donahue.  Minutes from April 18, 2007 Board Meeting were approved as written.  The Board went into executive session to review and discuss agenda items.  
Treasurer’s Report
Homeowner’s Quarterly invoices were mailed on March 31st.  As of June 18th, 56 of 66 homeowners have paid in full and their accounts are current.  
Seven (7) homeowners are delinquent in making payments for one or more previous quarters and three (3) for the most recent quarter.  The total due from the seven accounts is $6,370, which includes acceleration and penalties fees.  A total of $1, 245 has been received from three of the seven homeowners since the April 18 Executive Board meeting.  An exhibit showing the detailed status of each of the seven accounts was distributed at today’s meeting.  
Disbursements
Payments made since the last Treasurer’s Report dated 04/17/07 total $8,660.74. An exhibit showing all individual payments was distributed at today’s meeting.  There have been no unusual or unplanned expenditures to date in 2007. 

Status of Association Finances

The current balances in our bank accounts are listed below.  All association accounts are paid and current.  The only outstanding liability is the Town real estate tax bill which is being appealed.  
Checking account


$10,810.69
Reserve Fund Money Market
    
    6,018.83
Cap. Expenditure Money Market
    2,514.23







Total:

$19,343.75
The association is on budget this year in all categories except for Attorney Fees; annual budget is $500, whereas $600 has been paid for research and opinions on various matters.
Resale Certificates

Four requests for resale certificates have been made the Board’s April meeting.  A listing of homes under deposit is available in the June Treasurer’s Report.

Bookkeeping Services
Brain Spooner has submitted a current invoice of $300 for the quarter which has been paid.  Modifications to the format of Homeowner Quarterly Fee invoices have been made to correct errors and to implement suggestions from homeowners.  The Treasurer continues to handle the mailing of invoices as well as receipt and deposit of all payments.
Action Item:
Jeff:
Jeff will work with Brian to prepare certain financial reports year-to-date as of June 30, including Income and Balance statements, Planned vs. Actual expenses, and estimated expenses through 12/31.  The Board will review this information at its 8/15 meeting. 
Transition

Transition of responsibilities from previous Treasurer, Chris Argiropoulus, has been completed.  Physical relocation of the association computer, related software applications and data has occurred.  

Action Items:
Jeff:
Examine the computer’s hard drive for documents that should be archived to our website.  
Jeff: 
Forward to BobbyWoods, for posting on the website, our Audited Financial Statements for 2005 and 2006.  

Bill for Property Tax on Common Lands
Dennis met this month with Walter E. Topliff, Jr., Town Assessor, to appeal the real estate tax bill for 2003-2005, amounting to about $2,600.  Dennis presented Mr. Topliff with a copy of the 1988 Quick Claim Deed from Peter Stich (original developer) to The Common at Sinnott Farm, Inc. (the “association”); along with copies of maps Stich filed as part of the 1988 Declaration establishing the association and defining the land he conveyed to it via the Deed.  Dennis obtained the Deed and map copies from the Town Clerk’s official Land Records.  He outlined the Board’s position to Mr. Topliff as follows: a) The Deed legally conveyed to the association all land now within its borders (i.e., there is no land that was not conveyed to the association by the Deed); 2) common land owned by a homeowner’s association created under the Planned Unit Development law is exempt from real estate taxes; 3) therefore the Assessor’s tax bill was in error and should be rescinded.  Mr. Topliff received this presentation attentively, promised to personally review the matter, and reach a decision on our appeal by August 15.  If he denies it, the Board must decide whether or not to further appeal before October 1, the date the Grand List is set for the Town’s new fiscal year.  Dennis will continue to monitor this situation carefully and communicate with the Board as necessary. 
Landscape Matters & Vendor Relations
Covenant Committee

The Covenant Committee responded to several homeowner requests to approve home improvement projects.  Since our last meeting the Board approved the following projects:
(1) Brooks, 7 Spring Hill – Outside Shed

(2) Baker, 22 Spring Hill – Deck repair and Landscaping

(3) Morden, 15 Spring Hill – Patio

(4) Collins, 54 Arrowwood Lane

Irrigation Systems
MDC has turned on the water at eight locations.  All systems have been activated with the exception of Spring Hill due to a slight delay in having to repair one of the timers.   The irrigation system is scheduled to water on every other day at all locations except for the entrance, which is on a daily watering schedule.

Vendor Relations/Contracts
Currently fertilization and lawn mowing services are being performed routinely, and Dynamic Landscaping has done the planned mulching of beds.  Rob Thompson will solicit competitive proposals for snow removal and lawn mowing services for consideration by the Board this fall.  

Pond Area Maintenance
The Board is concerned about the out-of-control growth of bushes, trees and other plants on the land surrounding the Pond.  It will conduct a preliminary survey and then consider how to deal with this challenge.  Because the Pond is vital to our community’s beauty, as well as an integral part of the area’s drainage system, we think it is important to face the issue now.  The Board also wishes to evaluate the need for ongoing care and maintenance of the trees and shrubs planted in 2005.

Action Items:

Rob:
Arrange with Jane Souza to tour the area with Board members.
Rob:
Make a preliminary assessment and recommendation to the Board.

Laurrie:  Request Bartlett Tree Services to do a free analysis of the trees and shrubs planted in the fall

of 2005, with recommendations as to ongoing care and maintenance.
New Business
Website Updates:

The Board wants to welcome new homeowners in various ways.  Thriaya, as Welcome Committee Chair, will arrange welcome visits with recent and prospective new owners.  Laurrie will ask Bobby Woods to post a list of these owners on the website.  The Board also wishes to acknowledge and thank volunteers who contribute to our community.
Laurrie will draft an article, with kudos, to post on the website focusing on:
(1)
Beautification:  Edie Thompson coordinates volunteers to plant flowers at our main entrance, at the entrance to our lanes and in our cul-de-sacs.  Volunteers have included Edie and Rob Thompson, Laurie Sostman, Susan True, Thriaya and Karima Wagner, Fran and Dick Groscroff, Angela Brooks, and Pat and Dennis Donahue. 

(2)
Fallen Tree Removal:  Trees occasionally fall on common land.  Some must be removed because they lie on the apron of a street, for example, and paying for this service is expensive.  After a violent storm recently, a tree fell on the apron of Deerfield Road near the borderline between Sinnott Farm and The Regency.  Within days Rob Thompson had used his saw to cut away some limbs, and judged that the rest of the job could be done with a chainsaw.  Fortunately Timothy Lane neighbor Rob Gibby volunteered to use his chainsaw and finished the job.  Thus Rob and Rob helped maintain the beauty and safety of our landscape and saved us at least several hundred dollars in the bargain.
Next Meetings
The scheduled Executive Board Meetings for the remainder of the year are scheduled for:


August 15th

September 19th
Octobert 17th

November 8th*
*Annual Homeowners Meeting

Action Item:

Thriaya:  Will contact First Congregational Church to schedule Annual meeting.

The next Executive Board meeting will be held on Wednesday, August 15th at the home of Rob and Edie Thompson, 82 Arrowwood Lane.  
The meeting was adjourned at 9:06 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Thriaya Mahdi-Wagner, Secretary
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